
FEBRUARY 17, 2019 

St. Peter’s Church 
Franciscans of the Sacred Heart Province 

110 West Madison Street ●  Chicago, Illinois 60602-4196 
312.372.5111 ●  www.stpetersloop.org  

 

WEEKEND MASSES 
Saturday: 12:00 noon 
Saturday evening: 5:00 p.m. 
(Sunday obligation satisfied) 
 

Sundays:  9:00 a.m., 11:00 a.m.,  
                12:30 p.m., and 6:00 p.m. 
 

 

WEEKDAY MASSES 
6:15 a.m., 7:15 a.m., 8:15 a.m., 11:40 a.m., 
12:15 p.m., 1:15 p.m., 5:00 p.m. 
 

Consult bulletin for special Holy Day and 
Holiday Schedules. 

 

CONFESSIONS 
Weekdays: 7:30 a.m.—6:00 p.m. 
 

Saturdays: 12:00 p.m.—4:30 p.m. 
 

Consult bulletin for special Holy Day Schedule. 
 

DEVOTIONS/PRAYER 
 

Mondays & Wednesdays:  
Evening Prayer after 5:00 p.m. Mass 
Tuesdays: St. Anthony devotions after 
every Mass 
Friday:  Marian devotions after 1:15 p.m. Mass 
Eucharistic Adoration:  
Monday - Friday 1:45—4:45 p.m. 
 

Benediction: Monday - Friday , 4:45 p.m. 
 

OFFICE HOURS 
 

Weekdays: 9:00 a.m.- 6:00 p.m. 
 

Saturdays: 12 noon - 6:00 p.m. 
 

CHURCH HOURS 
 

Weekdays: 5:30 a.m. - 7:00 p.m. 
 

Saturdays: 11:00 a.m. - 7:00 p.m. 
 

Sundays: 8:30 a.m.- 7:00 p.m. 



 

Director of Liturgy and Music 
Gregory Ceurvorst 312-853-2412 
 

Associate Director of Liturgy and Music 
Coordinator of Liturgical Ministers 
James Kapellas 312-853-2418 
 

Director of Environment and Sacristan 
Phil Bujnowski 312-628-1254 
 

Programs Director 
Fr. Derran Combs O.F.M. 312-372-5111 
 

Communications & Activities Director   
Jo Ann Bednar 312-853-2376 
 

Director of Public Safety 
Gilbert Mathews 312-853-2334 
 

Business Manager 
Br. Clarence Klingert O.F.M. 312-372-5111 
 

Young Adult Ministry 
Fr. Ed Shea O.F.M. 773-892-4134 
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ST. PETER’S STAFF 

 Friar Confessors & Staff: 
 
 

Fr. Kurt Hartrich O.F.M., Pastor 
Fr. Ken Capalbo O.F.M. 
Fr. Wenceslaus Church O.F.M. 
Fr. Derran Combs O.F.M. 
Fr. Mario DiCicco O.F.M. 
Fr. Tom Ess O.F.M. 
Br. Leo Geurts O.F.M 
Fr. James Hoffman O.F.M. 
Br. Clarence Klingert O.F.M. 
Br. Thomas Krull O.F.M. 
Br. William Lanning O.F.M. 
Fr. Ed McKenzie O.F.M. 
Br. Guillermo Morales O.F.M. 
Fr. George Musial O.F.M. 
Fr. Carlos Ruiz O.F.M. 
Fr. Elric Sampson O.F.M. 
Fr. Ed Shea O.F.M. 
Fr. Ed Tverdek O.F.M. 

 

Part-time Friar Staff: 
 

Fr. Arthur Anderson O.F.M. 
 

In Residence: 
 

Br. Erlison Campos O.F.M. 
Br. Doug Collins O.F.M. 
Br. Vagner Ferreira O.F.M. 
Fr. Robert Hutmacher O.F.M. 
Fr. Robert Karris O.F.M. 
Br. Bill Schulte O.F.M. 
Br. Marc Sheckells O.F.M. 
Br. Raymond Shuhert O.F.M. 
Br. Thom Smith O.F.M. (Vocation Office) 
Fr. Paul Tuan O.F.M. 

FRANCISCAN FRIAR STAFF 

Saints’ Days and Observances 
 

Sunday, February 17:        6th Sunday in Ordinary                   
                                              Time 
 

Monday, February 18:       Ordinary Time 
 

Tuesday, February 19:       St. Conrad of Piacenza  
         

Wednesday, February 20:  Ordinary Time 
 

Thursday, February 21:     St. Cyr il 
        

Friday, February 22:          The Chair  of St. Peter  
  

Saturday, February 23:      St. Polycarp 

Weekend Presiders 
 

Saturday, February 16 
 5:00 pm Fr. Art Anderson O.F.M. 
 
Sunday, February 17 
  9:00 am Fr. Ken Capalbo O.F.M. 
     11:00 am Fr. George Musial O.F.M. 
     12:30 pm Fr. Ed McKenzie O.F.M. 
       6:00 pm       Fr. Derran Combs O.F.M.                         

 

WEEKLY COLLECTIONS 
 

Many thanks to those of you who have contributed to 
St. Peter’s collection this past week. Your gifts are 
essential to our ministry, and we are grateful. 
 
Weekly Goal .............................................. $ 12,000 
January 31-February 6 Total .................. $   7,636 
                                         Difference……..$  -4,364 
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THOUGHTS FROM THE PASTOR 
Y ou have heard me preach about 

and write about the issue of 
climate change, its impact on the 
earth and our world, and the moral 
imperative that all this places on us 
at the present time. I want to remind 
you of what Pope Francis has 
written in his Pastoral Exhortation, 
Laudato Si’, as a backdrop for this 
crucial aspect of our common 
endeavor as human beings and Christian disciples. In 
the letter Pope Francis reminds us that the earth, our 
common home, “is like a sister with whom we share our 
life and a beautiful mother who opens her arms to 
embrace us.” We have forgotten that “we ourselves are 
dust of the earth, our very bodies are made up of her 
elements, we breathe her air and we receive life and 
refreshment from her waters.” 
 

   Now, this earth, mistreated and abused, is lamenting, 
and its groans join those of all the forsaken of the world. 
Pope Francis invites us to listen to them, urging each 
and every one—individuals, families, local 
communities, nations and the international 
community—to an “ecological conversion.” We are 
invited to “change direction” by taking on the beauty 
and responsibility of the task of “caring for our common 
home.” At the same time, Pope Francis recognizes that 
“there is a growing sensitivity to the environment and 
the need to protect nature, along with a growing 
concern, both genuine and distressing, for what is 
happening to our planet.” 
 

   A ray of hope flows through the entire Encyclical, 
which gives a clear message of hope. “Humanity still 
has the ability to work together in building our common 
home. Men and women are capable of intervening 
positively. All is not lost. Human beings, while capable 
of the worst, are also capable of rising above 
themselves, choosing again what is good, and making a 
new start.” 
 

   A new report from the U.S. Global Change Research 
Program and David Easterling, director of the Technical 
Support Unit at the NOAA National Centers for 
Environmental Information, has stated unequivocally, 
“The global average temperature is much higher and is 
rising more rapidly than anything modern civilization 
has experienced, and this warming trend can only be 
explained by human activities.” “Without significant 
reductions in greenhouse emissions, the annual average 
global temperature could increase 9 degrees F or more 
by the end of this century, compared with preindustrial 
temperatures,” the report says. 
 

The costs of climate change could 
reach hundreds of billions of dollars 
annually. Farmers will face 
extremely tough times. The quality 
and quantity of their crops will 
decline across the country due to 
higher temperatures, drought, and 
flooding. In parts of the Midwest, 
farms will be able to produce less 
than 75% of the corn they produce 

today, and the southern part of the region could lose 
more than 25% of its soybean yield. 
 

   Higher temperatures will also kill more people. The 
Midwest alone, which is predicted to have the largest 
increase in extreme temperature, will see an additional 
2,000 premature deaths per year by 2090. There will be 
more mosquito- and tick-borne diseases; West Nile 
cases are expected to more than double by 2050. 
Asthma and allergies will be worse due to climate 
change. People will be exposed to more foodborne and 
waterborne diseases. Children, the elderly, the poor and 
communities of color will be at much greater risk for 
illness and death. 
 

   Wildfire seasons could burn up to six times more 
forest area annually by 2050. Along the U.S. coasts, 
public infrastructure and $1 trillion in national wealth 
held in real estate are threatened by rising sea levels, 
flooding and storm surges. Sea levels have already gone 
up 7 to 8 inches since 1900. Almost half of that rise has 
been since 1993, a rate of rise greater than during any 
century in the past 2,800 years. Some countries are 
already seeing land under water.  
 

   The report cites many more areas of devastation that 
will take place unless we take extreme measures NOW, 
but I do not have enough room to outline them all here. 
Both Pope Francis and countless scientists attest to 
these facts, figures and predictions. Individuals alone 
cannot remedy all these situations, but governments by 
working together can. We each have a part to play and 
we should do what we can, but we can make our 
concerns known to our legislators on the federal, state 
and local levels. We can become more knowledgeable 
in this field by taking time to read excellent articles and 
thereby be more able to discuss these issues with family 
and friends. We can take to heart what Pope Francis has 
spoken to us and thereby leave a better world and a 
better home to future generations.  

 
SIXTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

 

   Trust is not easy to define in the abstract, but we know 
it when we see it. We also know that we must “take the 

continued on page 4 
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 THOUGHTS FROM THE PASTOR - CONTINUED 

continued on page 6 

leap” before something can 
be experienced. Today’s 
readings invite us to take 
the leap and trust in the 
Lord who gives life. 
 

The First Reading consists 
of a collection of wisdom 

sayings centered on the importance of trusting in God 
and the foolishness of turning away and trusting in 
human values. The imagery of a tree with deep roots is 
frequently used to describe those who trust in God, 
because even in times of trouble they will survive. 
 

   In today’s Gospel, we encounter Jesus and a large 
crowd of Jews and non-Jews gathered on a plain in 
Galilee to hear him speak. He goes on to deliver the 
Beatitudes, which are, in fact, about trust in God who 
cares for those who suffer. Jesus also includes a 
matching series of “woes” that focus on those who have 
turned away from God by refusing to do their part in 
alleviating these sufferings. Where will you stand? 
 

  The Second Reading is a small part of a longer 
teaching on the doctrine of bodily resurrection. In this 
section, Paul explains the consequences of not accepting 
this teaching. In effect, he says, we would have to 
declare that Christ was not raised and that our faith is in 
vain. We know Christ was raised, Paul says, and, with 
him, all who trust in his name will be raised to new life. 
 

   In the Gospel, we hear that the blessed are the poor, 
the hungry, and those who weep. When we mourn, are 
hungry, and are impoverished in some way, we rely on 
God the most. We are called to trust God in all things, 
as the Catechism of the Catholic Church teaches. It 
states, “A sound Christian attitude consists of putting 
oneself confidently in the hands of 
Providence” (#2115). 
 

   In the Second Reading, St. Paul notes a contradiction 
when members of the Corinthian community say that 
there is no resurrection of the dead, even though they 
believe Christ rose. The Catechism of the Catholic 
Church teaches that Christ is our hope of resurrection 
and the center of our faith. It states, “Encounters with 
the risen Christ characterize the Christian hope of 
resurrection. We shall rise like Christ, with him, and 
through him” (#995). 
 

   “Blessed is the one who trusts in the Lord, whose 
hope is in the Lord,” we hear in the reading from 
Jeremiah. Similarly, the Beatitudes tell of those in dire 
situations who are blessed, saying, “Your reward will be 
great in heaven.” The Catechism of the Catholic Church 
teaches that the faithful may endure trials in this life but 
will be ultimately blessed. It states, “The Beatitudes are 

at the heart of Jesus’ preaching. They take up the 
promises made to the chosen people since Abraham. 
The Beatitudes fulfill the promises by ordering them no 
longer merely to the possession of a territory, but to the 
Kingdom of heaven” (#1716). 
 

For Your Reflection: How has trusting in God eased 
a burden? Does reading the Beatitudes give you 
consolation? What does it mean to have the Lord as 
your hope? 

 
FEAST OF THE CHAIR OF SAINT PETER 

Friday, February 22, 2019 
 

   This feast commemorates Christ’s 
choosing Peter to sit in his place as the 
servant-authority of the whole Church. 
 

   After the “lost weekend” of pain, 
doubt, and self-torment, Peter hears the 
Good News. Angels at the tomb say to 
Magdalene, “The Lord has risen! Go, 
tell his disciples and Peter.” John relates 
that when he and Peter ran to the tomb, the younger 
outraced the older, then waited for him. Peter entered, 
saw the wrappings on the ground, the headpiece rolled 
up in a place by itself. John saw and believed. But he 
adds a reminder: “They did not yet understand the 
scripture that he had to rise from the dead” (Jn 20:9). 
They went home. There the slowly exploding, 
impossible idea became reality. Jesus appeared to them 
as they waited fearfully behind locked doors. “Peace be 
with you,” he said (Jn 20:21), and they rejoiced. 
 

   The Pentecost event completed Peter’s experience of 
the risen Christ. “They were all filled with the Holy 
Spirit” (Acts 2:4) and began to express themselves in 
foreign tongues and make bold proclamation as the 
Spirit prompted them. 
 

   Only then can Peter fulfill the task Jesus had given 
him: “Once you have turned back, you must strengthen 
your brothers” (Lk 22:32). He at once becomes the 
spokesman for the Twelve about their experience of the 
Holy Spirit—before the civil authorities who wished to 
quash their preaching, before the Council of Jerusalem, 
for the community in the problem of Ananias and 
Sapphira. He is the first to preach the Good News to the 
Gentiles. The healing power of Jesus in him is well 
attested: the raising of Tabitha from the dead, the cure 
of the crippled beggar. People carry the sick into the 
streets so that when Peter passed, his shadow might fall 
on them. 
 

   Even a saint experiences difficulty in Christian living. 
When Peter stopped eating with Gentile converts 
because he did not want to wound the sensibilities of 
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THIS WEEK SCRIPTURE STUDY
Luke 6:17, 20-26  

 

   In Luke’s Gospel this passage is called The Sermon on 
the Plain.  In Matthew it’s The Sermon on the Mount.  
Today we might call it The Sermon in the City.  The 
Beatitudes – the same message told from three different 
points of view.   
 

   What does it mean to be satisfied?  The answer would 
probably depend on what it is that you were hungry for.  If 
you lived on the mountain you might hunger for level 
ground on which to plant and build.  If you lived on the 
plain you might hunger for crisp mountain air and cold, 
clear trout streams.  But for what might you hunger if you 
lived in the city?   
 

   Well, sanitation workers might hunger for safe working    
conditions.  Healthcare workers might hunger for less 
paperwork.  Teachers might hunger for art supplies and 
computer labs.  Airline employees might hunger for 
increased airport security.  Police might hunger for safer 
neighborhoods.  Attorneys might hunger for an equitable 
criminal justice system.  Sellers might hunger for buyers.  
Buyers might hunger for sellers.  Employees might hunger 
for fair employers.  Employers might hunger for honest 
employees.  Different people, different points of view, 
different hungers – each looking for the assurance that 
their work has meaning and that what they do matters.       

   Perhaps it would help if we looked at things from God’s 
point of view.  Sanitation workers eliminate the spread of 
disease; healthcare workers heal the sick.  Teachers 
prepare children to become responsible citizens of the 
world; airline personnel provide safe transportation in a 
global community.  Police officers keep our communities 
safe; attorneys defend the rights of their clients.  Sellers 
provide necessary goods and services; buyers provide 
work for manufacturers.  Employees support their families 
and themselves; employers provide them with the means to 
do so.  Will they weep?  Probably.  Will people hate them?  
Perhaps.  Will they make tons of money?  Not likely.  But 
will they be satisfied?  Yes, and their “…reward will be 
great in heaven.”  They will rejoice because – whether on 
the mountain, on the plain, or in the city – they have done 
good work.   
 

   For what do you hunger?  What will it take for you to be 
satisfied? 

by Vinal Van Benthem ofs 

Monday, February 18 President’s Day  
  5:30    Young Adults (A/B) 
  5:40    Evening Prayer (Ch)    

Tuesday, February 19 
  6:45    A.A. (C) 
12:10    D.A. (C) 
             A Hispanic Response to Racism in the 
             Church -  Fr. Ed Shea (A/B) 
  5:30    Legion of Mary (P) 
 

Wednesday, February 20 
  6:45    A.A. (C) 
12:10    San Damiano (C) 
             Five Languages of Love Book Study 
             Sr. Fran Sulzer FSPA, D.Min. (B) 
  5:40    Evening Prayer (Ch) 
 

Thursday, February 21 
12:00    A.A. (C)  
12:10    Financial Workshop-Pre/Post Retirement (B)   

Friday, February 22  
12:10    Scripture Study - Deacon David (C) 

Hospitality Sunday  
 

February 17  
After the 

9 am and 11 am Masses  
 
Please join us in the St. Clare Auditorium on the 
lower level for coffee, cake and conversation.  

 

Exploring the U.S. Bishops s  Exploring the U.S. Bishops
Pastoral Letter on Racism

psss 
mmm 

 
 

February 19 
A Hispanic Response to Racism in the Church 
Fr. Ed Shea, O.F.M.  
 

February 26 
Accepting the Challenge: The Benefits of Love 
Fr. Kurt Hartrich, O.F.M. 
 

All talks held Tuesdays 12:10 to 12:50 pm 
St. Clare Auditorium Lower Level 

Free will offering.  All are welcome!                 

Volunteers Neededed Volunteers Needeed
Ash Wednesday ~ March 666 

 

St. Peter’s Church is in need of 
volunteers to assist in directing 
visitors wishing to receive ashes on 
Ash Wednesday from 6 am until 7 pm.  Are you 
available to donate one hour of your time?  If you 
would like to help, please contact Jo Ann Bednar, 
Communications and Activities Director at 312-
853-2376 or joannstpeters@gmail.com. Thank you! 
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Jewish Christians, Paul says, “I opposed him to his face 
because he was clearly wrong….They were not on the 
right road in line with the truth of the gospel (Gal 
2:11,14). 
 

   At the end of John’s Gospel, Jesus says to Peter, 
“Amen, amen, I say to you, when you were younger, 
you used to dress yourself and go where you wanted; 
but when you grow old, you will stretch out your hands, 
and someone else will dress you and lead you where 
you do not want to go” (Jn 21:18). What Jesus said 
indicated the sort of death by which Peter was to glorify 
God. On Vatican Hill, in Rome, during the reign of 
Nero, Peter did glorify his Lord with a martyr’s death, 
probably in the company of many Christians. 
 

   Second-century Christians built a small memorial over 
his burial spot. In the fourth century, the Emperor 
Constantine built a basilica, which was replaced in the 
16th century. 
 

   Like the committee chair, this chair refers to the 
occupant, not the furniture. Its first occupant stumbled a 
bit, denying Jesus three times and hesitating to welcome 
gentiles into the new Church. Some of its later 
occupants have also stumbled a bit, sometimes even 
failed scandalously. As individuals, we may sometimes 
think a particular pope has let us down. Still, the office 
endures as a sign of the long tradition we cherish and as 
a focus for the universal Church. Let us be sure to offer 
special prayers for Pope Francis today. The leadership 
of the Church is a great duty and an awesome challenge, 
especially in these troubled times. May the Holy Spirit 
always be with him as he leads us in living the Gospel 
and being faithful to the call of our Baptism. 
 
 

VATICAN CONFERENCE ON CLERICAL 
SEXUAL ABUSE 

 

Pope Francis has called the Presidents 
of each Episcopal Conference around 
the world to come to Rome for a 
meeting to discuss sexual abuse issues 
of bishops, priests, religious and 
deacons in the Church. In addition to 
the presidents, there will also be 

professionals, academics, and specialists invited to the 
conference along with some of the victims of sexual 
abuse. The main purpose of the meeting is to develop 
guidelines and procedures that will be enforced equally 
throughout the universal Church so that any violations 
will be addressed in a similar manner. Cardinal Cupich 
has been appointed as one of the advisors to set up the 
meeting. 
 

   The conference will take place at the Vatican in Rome 
from February 21-24. Let us pray to the Holy Spirit 
often this week so that all the participants will be guided 
to make the necessary and appropriate decisions for the 

direction the Church will take for the immediate future. 
 

2019 ANNUAL CATHOLIC APPEAL 
 

During the last few weeks, some parish 
families received a letter from Cardinal 
Cupich requesting your participation in 
pledging to the 2019 Annual Catholic 
Appeal. The Appeal supports both 
Parish and Archdiocesan Ministries and 

funds services that are of great help for many people. 
 

   Please spend some time this week reflecting on the 
Annual Catholic Appeal brochure that is in the pews 
this weekend and hopefully you have taken home with 
you. The Annual Catholic Appeal is much different than 
a one-time special collection. It is a pledged campaign 
commitment where you can make a gift payable in 
installments. A pledge is a promise to make a gift over a 
span of time. 
 

   Each pledge makes a difference because all parishes 
participate in the campaign and the gifts of many enable 
our Archdiocese to deliver needed ministries and 
services to answer Jesus’ call to hear his word, to 
respond to it in faith, and to live it each and every day. 
 

   This year, the theme of the Appeal is “Come, Follow 
Me…and share the Word.” We have all received 
God’s love. By financially supporting the ministries and 
services funded by the Annual Catholic Appeal, we help 
to extend God’s love to many, many others. When our 
parish reaches its goal of $12,964.44 in paid pledges, all 
additional funds contributed will be returned to us for 
use in our Parish. Please come prepared next weekend 
to make your pledge and to do your part to make a 
difference in how we all together build the Kingdom of 
God. 

A CHUCKLE FOR YOUR FANCY 
On the last day of kindergarten, all the children brought 
presents for their teacher. 
 

The florist’s son handed the teacher a gift. She shook it, 
held it up, and said, “I bet it’s some flowers!”  “That’s 
right!” shouted the little boy. 
 

Then the candy store owner’s daughter handed the 
teacher a gift. She held it up, shook it, and said, “I bet I 
know what it is! It’s a box of candy!” “That’s right!” 
shouted the little girl. 
 

The next gift was from the liquor store owner’s son. The 
teacher held it up and saw that it was leaking. She 
touched a drop with her finger and tasted it. 
 

“Is it wine?” she asked. 
“No,” the boy answered. The teacher touched another 
drop to her tongue. 
“Is it champagne?” she asked. 
“No,” the boy answered. 
“What is it?” she said. 
“A puppy!” 
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ST. PETER’S BOOK & GIFT SHOP 

Located on the Lower Level ● 312-853-2341 
 
 

Monday-Wednesday 10 am-3 pm ● Thursday & Friday 10 am-6 pm ●  Sunday 9:30 am-2:00 pm 
 

Over 1500 Book Titles, Rosaries, Bibles, Cards, 
DVD’s, CD’s, Baptism Gifts, Gold & Sterling Silver Medals, 

Religious Art, Figurines, Prayer Cards. 

Financial Workshops 
Presented by Peter Wells 

12:10-12:50 pm, Lower Level  
 

 

· Pre & Post Retirement - Thurs., February 21 
Workshop discusses how to maximize Social Security 
Benefits; how to supplement Social Security and 
Pensions; how to allocate investments to reduce risk 
and maximize return potential. 
 

· Catastrophic Care - Thurs., February 28 
Workshop covers the emotional and spiritual aspects 
of aging; medical and legal needs; and catastrophic 
care costs and the need to be remembered. 
 

There is no charge for these workshops. If you would 
like to attend, please call to reserve your space 
312-853-2376. 

BOOK STUDYDDYY 
The Five Languages of Love:ve: The Five Languages of Loveveve:
The Secrets of Love that Lasts

ve:
tststs 

 

By Gary Chapman 
 

 

Facilitated by 
 Sr. Fran Sulzer, FSPA, D.Min. 

                   

                   Wednesdays 
                            February 20, 27 
                              12:10-12:50 pm 

St. Clare Auditorium Lower Level  
 

Five ways to give and receive loveveve Five way
Affirmation 
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    Feb. 20 Session 3: Gifts and Service 
                    *Please read pages 75-120. 
 

    Feb. 27  Session 4: Love is a Choice 
                    *Please read pages 122-164. 
 

*Assigned reading for each week. All are 
invited to attend. Free will offering. 

Repair 
My House 

 
 

Dr. Jerry Hiller & Marilyn Rochon M.A., LCPC 
 

Mondays, 12:10 - 12:55 pm  
Lower Level  - $5 donation 

 

Duct Tape Psychology: 
It Isn’t Pretty, But It Sure Does 

Hold Your Stuff Together   
· February 25 
      Over-Come Feelings of Inferiority 
· March 4 
      Encouragement is a Required Skill 

Breaking Bread with 
Our Neighbors in Need 
Wed., March 13, 12 pm 

Volunteers are needed to help 
serve and clean up as St. 

Peter's Church serves a free meal to those in 
need. If you would like to help, please contact 
Fr. Ed Tverdek OFM at tverdek@gmail.com. 

Scripture Study 
Special Presentation by  

 

Fr. Robert Karris O.F.M., Ph.D. 
 

Friday, March 1 
12:10 pm,  Lower Level 

 

Overview of Structure and Christology 
in John’s Gospel 

 

Please join Fr. Karris for this special 
scripture study presentation. All are 
welcome! 


